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South Hadley Drug & Alcohol Prevention Coalition

_______________________________________________________
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 8, 2015
6:30—8pm  South Hadley High School Library
Sector Representatives Present: Eleanor Small (Medical); Steve Fleming (Law Enforcement); Christine Sweklo (Schools); Walter Morse (Civic Organization);  Kayla Wright, Justin Garon, Justin Rainaud (Youth)
Coalition Partners Present:  Heather Warner
Coalition Staff Present: KWP 
	Topic
	Action to be Taken/Decision to be Made
	Who is responsible*

	Welcome
	Introductions.            Note-taker:  Christine Sweklo
1. Updates:   “The Hungry Heart” at Mt. Holyoke College; a second showing will be at UMass on April 13. Worth viewing and we could show it again because Mt. Holyoke Coalition partners own a copy.  SHHS teachers will consider showing it as part of advisory groups.
	KWP

Walter Morse


	Coalition Capacity Building
	1. Vote to approve minutes of March 2015.  Voted approved.
2. Discussion of  new projects for roll-over account:

Voted for youth incentives to accompany the “Golf cart/drunk goggles” event which will be held before the Prom.  Approved $440.
3. Discussion of speaker series co-sponsored with Mt . Holyoke College presenting Dr. Frances Jensen (author of “The Teenage Brain”) in the autumn and Dr. Jodi Gilman speaking on the impact of marijuana on teen brains in March. These would be community events to educate the public.
4. Draft set of bylaws update: Walter Morse has volunteered ; Sue Cook will be approached; Vinnie had previously shown an interest so we will ask him too.

5. Brainstorm on other ways to educate the public about emerging information on marijuana use.  Possible co-sponsorship of book signing; maybe Bill Bennett’s book?  To check with Odyssey.  Letters to the editor are always helpful.
_____________________________________________________________
Proposed Policies/Compliance Sub-Committee:

        Steve Fleming                           Vinnie Napoli
        Dave Labrie                              Pat Lemieux
        Denise Kelly-Lechat                Jane Gawron
        Sharon Hart                             Ira Brezinsky
        Marilyn Ishler                         John Scibak
       Kevin McAllister                      Karen Walsh Pio
      Proposed Parent/Student Education Sub-Committee:

      Greg Petrosky                           Chris Sweklo
      Walter Morse                            Liz Wood
      Sr. Cathy Ormond                    Susan Cook
      Tara Cole                                   Diana Bonneville
      Michelle Bussiere                    Amy Foley
      Nick Young                               John Helin
      Danielle Stelma                       Karen Jacobus
     Dianna Goldberg                    Jennifer Balut
     Eleanor Small
	Membership

Steve Fleming

KWP
Eleanor & Chris


	Reduce Youth Substance Use
	Youth reviewed the recent “Kick Butts Day” event in Boston which was very successful. We are hoping that the84 will support raising the age of tobacco purchase in MA.  SH youth thanked Rep. John Scibak for supporting this idea which was enacted here. Youth presented personal stories to Sen Rosenberg’s aide to explain their position against tobacco products. Info was requested by that office as to how youth tobacco use would be reduced by an age change.
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Leprechaun Plunge: extra police shifts helped out. The Coalition supports funding extra party patrols for the Prom also, which is part of our Action Plan. Request will be made to the Chief.   Prom is May 16.  The school owns a breathalyzer now.
Changes could be considered to regulations on the number of officers required at events in order to increase staffing.

Parent Survey ~~reviewed “match”questions ; it is ready to go. Vinnie will assist KWP to get the survey into Survey Monkey.  Paul Plummer prefers to skip 8th Grade parents .
· Smallest survey size possible is still favored.
· Many questions have thus been eliminated in this round.
· Questions back on % rating per recommendation of national expert.
· We hope to “norm” about 6 messages from the data.
	Peer Leaders

	New Business
	Closing Announcements:
The Youth Risk Survey (PNAS by Bach-Harrison) will be conducted for grades 8, 10 & 12 on Thursday April 9th.

ADJOURNED:  8 :05 pm

	Heather & KWP



Upcoming Meetings/Events
Screening of “The Hungry Heart” at University of MA at Amherst
April 13
Next Coalition Meeting: May 13 at 6:30 PM
South Hadley High School Library

       The mission of the South Hadley Prevention Coalition is to collaboratively initiate, coordinate,
      and sustain prevention and intervention efforts that reduce youth substance use & abuse within
                                                                      the town of South Hadley
153 Newton Street  South Hadley, MA 01075  *  413.538.5063 ext. 3723  *  kwalshpio@shschools.com












